
            STRATFORD UPON AVON AIRGUN LEAGUE              

Final agreed Minutes of the Delegates Meeting on Tuesday 1st March 2022 at 
Binton Sports & Social Club at 8.05pm

In attendance: R Groom, W Cemis, S Ray, N Williams, A&J Smith, J Langford, G East, P 
Clingan, A  Brookes, S Hodges

1. Apologies - A Clarke

2. Minutes of meeting on 1.2.22 & Matters arising - none

3. Treasurer’s Report - (S Ray) - Bank statement dated 28th February shows a balance of 
£3,518.65. The cash book has a balance of £3,608.65 which includes £90 receipts yet to be 
banked. All engraving receipts received and banked. All Team Fees collected apart from Avenue 
Team x6 individual subs (x2 have paid by BACS - our preferred method of payment!)

4. Thompson Restart Knockout Cup draw: Team Captains are reminded that 5.1s are to count 
only if the main score is a tie. On score card, record 5.1s as 5, but if there is a tie, recount as 
5.1s. Thompson will take place after the conclusion of the Webley. 

First round on 17th March: Avon v MEB; Wilmcote v Binton A: Avenue v Binton B

5. Four-a-side competition. Could team captains detail teams by next Delegates meeting. 

6. As reported a Virtual online match v Walton Lions from Wolverhampton has been agreed in 
principle. 

7. AOB
a) RG has spoken with contact at Wolverhampton Rifle Club League & made further contact 
online & plans are afoot for a possible interleague.

b) PC wanted to check all guns being used have been tested. None are outstanding & all testing 
is up to date. Thanks were extended to Paul for all the time spent on testing all the guns, 
especially as many guns have had to be serviced. 

c) A reminder went out that shooters only need to have their guns retested, after servicing, if 
parts replaced have anything to do with pressure generation, such as new springs or the seals 
relating to the pressurised system, as this could have a direct effect on muzzle energy. 
 
d) SH asked about the availability of SAGL stickers & cloth badges. SR would look into whether 
there were any in storage. AS suggested he could set up a Merchandise page on the SAGL 
website. SR later checked and confirmed that x28 sewn SAGL badges are in stock (in the 
treasurer's briefcase).

e) NW Avon team venue struggling with distraction & safety concerns. Visiting Snitterfield Sports 
Club & agreed to relocate there as of next season. 

Meeting ended 8.37pm  Jo Langford, Secretary


